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Development Company, LLC
C.PM.

March 5, 2009

Construction Planning & Management, Inc.
10053 North Hague Road
Indianapolis, IN 46256

Ref: Avon Market Place

Dear Mr. Higgins,

Harlan Development Company, LLC wants you to know that we are very pleased with the
quality of service your company provided us during the construction of Avon Market Place and
the Goddard School. We sincerely appreciate your responsiveness and the way you conduct
business. Brian Greb and you were always available to answer questions, providing
recommendations and explanations when needed.

We want you to know we appreciate your efforts and look forward to continuing our
relationship on future projects

Sincerely,

Johrl Brehm

Harlan Development Company, LLC
Commercial Asset Manager

Office 317-272-8953

Mobile 317-696-5167

jorehm @harlandevelopment.com

Harlan Development Company, LLC
7597 East U.S. Highway 36 e Avon,IN 46123 e« Phone 317-272-3600



